
 
GENOA CHARTER TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES/ HOWELL AREA SCHOOLS 
JOINT MEETING 

FEBRUARY 8, 2012 
 

MINUTES 
 
 
Supervisor McCririe called the Special Meeting of the Genoa Charter Township Board to order 
at 7:00 p.m. at the Livingston County Road Commission Building located at 3577 Grand Oaks 
Drive, Howell, and MI.  The Howell School Board convened concurrently. The Pledge of 
Allegiance was then said.  The following board members were present constituting a quorum for 
the transaction of business: Gary McCririe, Steve Wildman, Robin Hunt, Todd Smith, Jean 
Ledford and Jim Mortensen. Also present were Township Manager Michael Archinal, Planning 
Director Kelly VanMarter and approximately16 persons in the audience.  
 
A Call to the Public was made with no response.  
 
Approval of Agenda:  Moved by Wildman, supported by Mortensen to approve the agenda 
as presented. The motion carried unanimously. 
 

1. Discussion regarding the Latson Interchange Project and the purchase of property 
from Howell Area Schools to advance the construction of the interchange with and 
agreement related to same. 

 
McCririe stated that the board would continue discussion after the Howell School Board 
reconvenes from closed session. McCririe stated that the board members have the 
agreement before them, please review and if they have any questions, please discuss them 
at the time of the hearing of item #1.  

 
Mortensen questioned what the Township’s responsibility would be if the Howell School 
Board sold the property before the interchange is started. Supervisor McCririe stated that 
the agreement is for the conceptual PUD only and the fees are for preliminary not final 
engineering.  
 
Moved by Smith and supported by Mortensen, to approve the Latson Interchange I-96 
agreement between the Howell school Boards and the Genoa Charter Township with final 
attorney approval and the correction of 12 inches to 12 feet in regards to the signage. The 
agreement includes 12 items with highlights as follows: 
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• Genoa Township will pay $315,000.00 for 5.95 acres on Latson Road 
• The balance of the school property will be provided 22 REU’s (residential 

equivalent users) for sewer and 20 REU’s for water 
• Five free REU’s for sewer and seven REU’s for water 
• A joint preparation and petition for the future conceptual PUD plan 
• Demolition of the school is agreed  upon  

The motion carried unanimously.  
 
Moved by Smith, Supported by Wildman, to adjourn the meeting at 7:55 p.m.  The 
motion carried unanimously.  
 
 
Respectfully Submitted:  
 
 
 
Amy Ruthig, Secretary 

 


